
 

 
Upcoming Events 

Term 3 Drop Off  
Monday to Thursday students can be dropped off from 9.05am and Friday 8.30am as there are 
teachers on duty in the playground 
 
Circular Drive – Gate 5, Henderson Street – Gate 1 & 12, Brabyn Street – Gate 6 are open for drop 
off and Lovell Road – Gate 1 is open for pedestrian drop off and pick up 
 
Pick Up 
Please make sure your child/children are aware of their pick up point each day. 
Sibling Pick Up 
Families with siblings in years K-2 and 3-6 can pick up from Brabyn Street School Office - gate 6, 
Brabyn Street Library gate, Lovell Road - gate 1 and Circular Drive – gate 5.  
 
Kindergarten Pick Up Monday to Thursday– 3.15pm                                                     Friday 2.45pm 
Students in Kindergarten are to be picked up from Brabyn Street School Office – gate 6, Lovell Road - 
gate 1 and Circular Drive – gate 5 
 
Year 1 Pick Up – Monday to Thursday 3.20pm                                                               Friday 2.50pm 
Students in Year 1 are to be picked up from Brabyn Street Library gate, Lovell Road – gate 1 and 
Circular Drive – gate 5. 
 
Year 2 Pick Up – Monday to Friday 3.25pm                                                                     Friday 2.55pm 
Students in Year 2 are to be picked up from Brabyn Street Office – gate 6, Lovell Road - gate 1 and 
Circular Drive – gate 5 
 
Stage 2 (Yr 3 & 4) Pick Up –  Monday to Friday 3.25pm                                                  Friday 2.55pm 
 
Stage 2 students are to be picked up from Henderson Street - gate 11, Lovell Road - gate 1 and Circular 
Drive – gate 5. 
 
Stage 3 (Yr 5 & 6) Pick Up –  Monday to Friday 3.25pm                                                  Friday 2.55pm 
 
Stage 2 students are to be picked up from Henderson Street – lower gate 12, Lovell Road - gate 1 and 
Circular Drive – gate 5. 
 
Support Classes – Stay the same as organised with teacher. 
 
DEBASCA 
Students in Kindergarten to Year 2 will be collected from the school by DEBASCA. Students in Year 3 to 
Year 6 will walk to DEBASCA – gate 9 from their classroom. 
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Friday 31 July PSSA Winter Round 2 

Monday 3 August School Photos – Cockatoo, Magpie, Rosella, Peacock, Lorikeet, Swan, Dingo, Echidna, Wombat, 
Bilby, Quokka, Possum, Budgie, Finch, Ibis, Wren, Eagle, Owl 
Sibling Photos will be during lunch time over the 2 days 

Tuesday 4 August School Photos – Wentworth, Chisholm, Lawson, Mabo, Bennelong, Reiby, Flynn, Dahl, Potter, 
Seuss, Gibbs, Fox, Hart, Olley, Nolan, Blyton, Lester, Rowling 
Sibling Photos will be during lunch time 

Wednesday 5 August Sports in Schools – students are to wear sports uniform 

Friday 7 August PSSA Winter Round 3 

Wednesday 12 August Sports in Schools – students are to wear sports uniform 



 

From the Principal’s desk. 
 
Welcome back. 
 
I hope you all enjoyed the school holidays.  Term 3 has commenced with a number of 
COVID restrictions still in place and the expectation that they will remain for some time. 
 

 
Resuming activities for term three include. 
 
• All school sport and activities including competitions aligned with current health advice (including 

those activities run by external organisations) 
• Inter-school student events and competitions (choirs, sport, debating, public speaking, performing arts, 

Selective Sports High School trials etc.) 
• Incursions not already permitted involving external adult providers maintaining distancing and hygiene 

aligned with the health advice of the day (e.g. school banking talks, sport promotions etc. – not directly 
curriculum related) 

• Parent/ teacher meetings 
• Staff meetings can be held considering physical distancing and maximum numbers in a space 

according to current health guidelines, or use on-line technology 
• Professional learning for school staff can recommence with preference for using on-line technology. 

Professional development at external venues can continue in line with the venue’s requirements to 
abide by current guidelines. Professional development can occur on site as long as physical 
distancing is maintained. 

• Work experience for students (with appropriate risk assessment) 
• Practicum teaching for tertiary education students 
• P&C meetings – strong preference for on-line where possible 

Activities under consideration from later in the year 
 

• The following events will be reconsidered in Term 3. For now, these events must remain on hold. 
• School camps 
• Excursions (other than field trips explained above) 
• Parent attendance at assemblies and other school events (e.g. graduation ceremonies or student 

speech events) 
• Group photos for staff 
• Parent volunteers – e.g. parent reading helpers (note: canteen and uniform shop volunteers are 

permitted) 
• Interstate excursions 
• School-based activities that involve large gathering of adults are not permitted at this time. These 

include parent/community gatherings such as parent functions, working bees, fundraisers, school 
BBQs, large parent information evenings, and large on-site cultural events. These large gatherings 
and the following activities will continue to be reviewed and assessed based on AHPPC and NSW 
Health advice and may be permitted at a later date. 
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Community 
 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2021 are now being accepted.  If you have a sibling needing to enrol please 
contact the office for enrolment forms or go to our website https://denistonee-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Kindergarten 2021.  Also remind neighbours, friends and families that now is the time to commence the 
enrolment process. 
 
Teaching and Learning 
 
Reports have been distributed and many of you have attended the three-way learning conversations. 
Thank you for the care you have demonstrated in respecting our processes to allow these interviews to 
happen. The opportunity to discuss with your child and their teacher future learning goals is important. I 
have been pleased with the high engagement rate.  The teachers have found the new process excellent 
and enjoyed their conversations. 
 
This term inhouse and online professional learning will continue for teachers.  Stage One Year One have 
begun their intensive focus on teaching reading and writing.  They will meet for half a day once a fortnight.   
 
The school is continuing to arrange excursions and external activities with tentative dates, I apologise for 
the ongoing cancellations.  Stage 2 Gibberagong excursion has been postponed and will be re-scheduled 
for Term 4.The school is responding to advice as it is given and often operators, even those who can 
operate are making last minute changes and withdrawing services. The health and safety of the students is 
paramount.  
 
Congratulations  
 
Great results for year 6 with 25 first round offers of selective high school placements and a further 5 
students on the reserve list.  Well done students and a big thank you to teachers and parents for supporting 
their learning journey.  
 
Congratulations to Ms Iona McFarland and Ms Nilly Paktan who have become permanent staff members at 
Denistone East.  Both Nilly and Iona have been part of our long-term temporary team and it’s great to 
welcome them to the permanent teaching team.  
 
Building and Grounds 
 
The grounds had a big tidy up during the holidays with trees being trimmed and a few removed.  
Thank you to Ryde City Council for the upgrades to our footpaths and the returfing of nature strips.  The 
streetscape in Brabyn Street looks greatly improved and is much safer.  
Work will continue on our garden projects during the term. 
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Health and Hygiene 
 
It is cold and flu season and we are all remaining vigilant in our prevention of the spread of all illnesses.   
Please continue to access COVID testing if you or any member of your family presents with symptoms or in 
is in contact with someone who tests COVID -19 positive.  
 
Let the school office know if you are having your child tested for COVID-19.  This will be managed 
confidentially and once your child has received the all clear they can return to school.  If someone else in 
the household is being tested, please keep all school age children at home until the all clear is given.   
 
Staff are following the same procedures.  COVID -19 testing results take 24- 72 hours to be returned.   
Please inform me immediately if anyone in family tests positive for COVID- 19, again the results will be kept 
confidential but the school will need to put into place a number of processes and procedures.  Ryde 
Hospital is our nearest testing site. 
 
Additional cleaning of the school continues, with a cleaner on site all day.  This allows toilets to be regularly 
cleaned and high traffic areas to be spot cleaned on an ongoing basis 
 

Michelle Collyer 
Principal 
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Premier’s Reading Challenge 

There have been important updates to the 2020 PRC Challenge rules to help all students meet the 
Challenge requirements this year. Please see the Rules page for more information on these amendments. 
Key changes include: 
- All students will be able to include 10 choice books on their 2020 Student reading records. Please refer to 
the support article for information on adding bonus choice books.  
- All students will be able to include books read as part of collaborative reading with teachers or parents/ 
carers, either in person or online. 
- Students who do not complete the Challenge in 2020 will not be disadvantaged from achieving cumulative 
PRC awards in the future.  

Congratulations to the 73 students who have completed their Challenge: 

Year 3: Victoria, Emma, Xaiza, Claire, Jia, Ryan H, Madeline, William , Suli, Daan, Sivanee, Ebonie, 
Brenda, Brendon, Elizabeth, Daniel, Zichin 
Year 4: Raya, Elena, James C, Charlotte, Byron, Sienna, Sohan, Danielle, Davynn, Olivia, Sophie K, 
Naomi, Qin, Joshua, Sarah , Sarah , Mihir, Ryan, Shikha, Owen S, Laura, Christine, Victoria 
Year 5: Mykhaiza, Jason, Akira, Jayden J, Lisa, Renee, Brian, Chris, Delta, Virginia, Eric, Lily, Sidya, 
Antonia, Angela, Flora, Lillian, Oscar 
Year 6: Tegan, Saskia, Maxwell, Marco, Sheldon, Siena, Michelle, Zachary, Kevin, Friyana, Amelie, 
Joshua, Christian, Chloe, Kaiwen 
 
Reminders: 
- Friday 28th August is the closing date for students in Year 3-6 to enter books read in to their online 
reading log.  
- K-2 students complete the challenge at school. Online reading logs are completed by the teacher 
librarian. 

 
Scholastic Book Club 

Issue 5 Scholastic Book Club are due WEDNESDAY 5th AUGUST.  

ONLY online LOOP orders, no cash payments accepted.  

 
Growing Strong Minds 

During their next lesson, each stage will focus on the following character strengths: 

Stage 3 – Authenticity, Kindness 
Stage 2 – Perseverance, Social Intelligence 
Stage 1 - Humour 
Early Stage 1 – Self Regulation 
 
Ms Armstrong – Teacher Librarian 
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President’s Message  
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CHESS!! 
 

Learn to be a chess champion!  Coaching for students at Denistone East Public School is held on Monday  
from 1:30 PM - 2:10 PM.  
 
Learning and playing chess helps children develop their logical thinking and problem solving skills, 
improves their concentration and focus, while also being a great source of enjoyment.  Activities include 
group lessons on a demonstration chess board or interactive whiteboard, puzzle solving and fun practice 
games. 
 
Students earn merit awards by making checkmates, or by displaying skills and positive qualities, which all 
good chess players strive to develop. 
 
If your child is interested in taking part, you can now enrol online; 

https://sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/payment 

Class code: 0K1EFW6C66 

For all enquiries, please contact Sydney Academy of Chess 
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